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4 October 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians of Sec 4 Express and Sec 5 Students,

You would by now have obtained the Report Books for your child/ward and we are coming
close to their upcoming GCE O-Level Examinations. For some students, their Science
Practical Examinations have already begun.

In view of the rising COVID-19 cases in Singapore, we would want to have a good balance of
your child/ward engaging with his/her teachers to prepare for the examinations and also to
have time where he/she can revise at home, to reduce commuting to school and interacting
with public members.

As this Friday 8 October is their Graduation Ceremony, we will also make this the last day of
reporting to school. This will allow students to finish their school year on a high note before
gearing towards their O-Levels. Your child/ward will continue to be able to consult with his/her
teachers via Zoom. Arrangements will be made according to the needs of the classes by their
various Subject Teachers.

Meanwhile, | urge that you remind your child/ward to make good use of the time studying at
home. They should avoid making arrangements with other students, whether from our school
or other schools for group study sessions. This is to avoid any situation of COVID-19
transmission or being place as Leave of Absence (Confirmed). The stress of having to go for
the PCR test and awaiting the results would be most unhelpful.

We would like to see all our graduating students come ready for their final secondary school
examinations well rested and healthy. They should take the opportunity of the additional study
time to develop a good routine of sleeping early, so that they have sufficient sleep and to
awake early enough for preparing to come to school at the correct time for their examinations.
Having the discipline to study through the duration of their examination paper would also
prepare them mentally and emotionally when they are taking their written papers.

| also take this opportunity to thank you as parents/guardians for your support and partnership
with QSS over these years that your child/ward has been with us. | wish you and all in your
family well, filled with good health and joy. | will be addressing your child/ward this Friday and
| am appreciative of the roles they have played to make life in QSS more meaningful and
significant. As all Queenswayans know, they will find “Success through Diligence” and | wish
all our graduating Queenswayans every success in their lives.

Yours sincerely,

Pa&ter Tan Chong TZe
Principal

Honouring the Past, Inspiving our Future.
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